## Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

## Missionaries to QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

## **November News**

Dear Praying Friends:

"I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy, for your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now" (Philippians 1:3-5). We hope you will all have a wonderful Thanksgiving. We are truly thankful for all the Lord has done for us over this past year. We want you to know that we are also thankful for your interest in and burden for our ministry here in Australia. Australia does not have a Thanksgiving celebration, but we will have a family celebration at home where we can remember what the Lord has done for us. We will probably eat our turkey several hours before any of you, but we will be thinking about you all. Without your prayer and financial support, we would not be able to do the work God has for us here.

We are extremely thankful for all the opportunities we have had this last month. Kelly led the "Pepsi" team in the annual Teen Super Saturday at Cardwell. Brother Tracy Minnick has asked him to lead this team the last couple of years. Several churches from all over North Queensland attended. There were about 90 teenagers there. It was a day packed with games and gospel messages geared for teens. At least one was saved and several raised their hands asking for prayer. All in all it was a very profitable day. We have also been able to work with a couple of aboriginal people from the Mt. Isa area. Pastor Steve Gibb from Cairns met them on a trip out west and discovered that they would be coming to Townsville for medical treatment. He asked us to look in on them. They are believers, but we have been able to encourage them during their time in the hospital.

Please continue to pray for our visa renewal. We have not heard anything back from the government as of yet. Please also pray that the Lord would prepare the way for a permanent visa after the next two years. Also, please keep our neighbor, Nancy, in your prayers. She still needs to realize her need of the Savior. There have been a few open people that Kelly has met on door to door visitation. Please pray that the Lord will give us further opportunities to work with them.

As the holiday season comes upon us, may the Lord richly bless you. Enjoy your time of thanksgiving with family and friends. May we all remember and be thankful for the salvation we have through Christ.

Love, Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam